

Alban City School 7 Hatfield Road St Albans AL1 3RR

www.albancityschool.org.uk

01727 860304

Office email: admin@albancityschool.herts.sch.uk

23rd October 2018

Dear Parents

It has been such a busy half term, and the weeks have flown by. As we approach the break, we just have a few updates and reminders for you.

Harvest

Reverend Mark from St Peter's Church has led our Harvest celebration assembly today. As part of our harvest we are holding a non-school uniform day on Friday in return for a £1 donation to support the charity Spotlight on Africa and donations of pencils, crayons and marker pens to support a school in The Gambia.

Secondary Transfer Admissions

A reminder for Year 6 parents that the deadline for making your application for secondary schools is 31st October.

Idling Action St Albans Campaign

We have been asked to let you know about a campaign being run by St Albans Council to improve air quality by encouraging drivers to switch off their engines whenever they are parked or stationary for longer than 1 minute.

Halloween Disco

The PTA are holding a Halloween themed disco on Thursday 25th for children in Years 2 and 3 from 6-7pm. Please deliver your child to the main entrance and sign them in before leaving, and collect them from the side door next to the Reception classrooms accessed through the playground gate.

The disco for Years 4, 5 and 6 is from 7.15pm-8.15pm. Please drop off and collect your child from the main entrance. There will be no admittance before 7.15pm.

PTA Quiz Night

The Quiz Night was a fun evening and a fantastic success, and raised over £800 for our school. Thank you very much to the tireless PTA team for organising the event, and to everyone who supported it. We hope you had a good time!

Inset day

Please remember that we close for half term on Friday at the usual time. We have an Inset day on Monday November 5th so school reopens to pupils after the half term break on Tuesday November 6th.

Thank you so much for your continuing support for your children's learning and all the events in school.

We hope you have a lovely half term break.

Yours sincerely
Mrs J Goddard and Mrs G Stray
Co-Headteachers